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SUBJECT

Committee Review of the Wastewater Treatment Division Clean Water Plan planning project.

SUMMARY

The Wastewater Treatment Division’s ongoing Clean Water Plan planning project has reached a point of identification of potential strategies for discussion as alternative directional approaches for the program.  At the last meeting of the Committee, a number of questions were surfaced regarding the planning effort, addressed in a Management Letter prepared by staff of the County Auditor’s Office, and separately, at the invitation of the agency, by RWQC committee members.   Today’s briefing was scheduled to allow the Division the opportunity to both provide a status update on the planning project, and to respond to the questions raised.    
 
BACKGROUND 

The regional wastewater system is at an important juncture in its development as a system.  It is facing increasing pressures across the range of service offerings.  These include the aging of the system and accelerated maintenance needs (both West Point and South treatment plants celebrated their 50-year anniversaries recently); increasing concerns about water quality-related issues; increasing regulatory requirements; increasing growth-related capacity concerns; climate change-related storm patterns that challenge system operations; and increasing rate pressures resulting from these system developments.  Concurrently, there are discussions about alternative approaches to managing wastewater, including distributed systems, stricter biosolids standards, and stormwater retention opportunities.  In sum, major strategic directional questions are facing the system, and have led to the initiation of a process to inventory, evaluate, and address the policy options associated with these questions.  

In response to these developments, the Wastewater Treatment Division undertook a planning process, referred to as the Clean Water Plan.   Planners have progressed through a number of stages in the planning effort, including outreach to stakeholders, identification of key decision areas, development of potential action alternatives for these decision areas, and policy considerations associated with potential actions.  Most recently, the planning process identified five Strategy options, packaging identified actions under primary themes.  

In order to encourage engagement and assess the direction of the review, the Division invited committee members to develop written questions for consideration and response by the Division.  Those questions were included as part of the staff report for the October 6, 2021 meeting; they are captured in Attachment 1 to this staff report.  

Additionally, at the October 6, 2021 committee meeting, staff of the County Auditor‘s Office presented a “Management Letter” that identified a number of planning issues and questions.  Committee members at that time requested written responses to the Management Letter questions.  The Management Letter is included as Attachment 2 to this staff report.  As of the date of preparation of this staff report, written responses to the Management Letter issues and committee member questions had not been received.

INVITED

1. Kamuron Gurol, Director, Wastewater Treatment Division

ATTACHMENTS

1. Clean Water Plan:  Questions from Committee Members 
2. Clean Water Plan Management Letter by County Auditor’s Office staff






image1.png
kil

King County




